City of Colbert
Council Meeting
June 4, 2018

Present: Mayor Chris Peck, Dale Perry, Tim Wyatt, Roger Fortson, Bert Robinson, Evelyn Power, Ann
Waggoner, John Waggoner, Vicky Smith

Meeting called to order and prayer by Mayor Chris Peck.
Adoption of Agenda for June 4™: Motion made by Evelyn Power and seconded by Tim Wyatt to adopt
the June 4" Agenda. All approved.

Approval of minutes for May 7, 2018 approved as read.
NEW BUSINESS:

Deputy Joe McGuffin read his report.

OLD BUSINESS:

Fund Report read.

Park Security Light — Roger Fortson quoted a price of $769.00 for one solar light. Discussion on
whether or not to pursue the addition of lights at park. No motion made to pursue at this time.

Sheriff Deputy Contract — Attorney Dale Perry presented the updated contract with the Sheriff's Office
for review. This contract will be reviewed by County Attorney Mike Pruett and Sheriff Michael Moore
before signing. More discussion at August meeting.

Ordinance Lot Size Change — Attorney Perry will present the ordinance at the August meeting.
Siren at Fire Hall Update — No report given

Striping/Safety Grant for new striping on city streets including centerlines, edgelines, and stop bars,
together with new city signs and posts was presented to council. The Grant amount would be $17,800
and the City’s cost would be $5423.00 for 30% matching amount. Motion made by Tim Wyatt to
accept this proposal and seconded by Roger Fortson. All approved.

Department Reports: Mr. John Waggoner reported that there was no water at test well. Fortson’s
Well Drilling will send bill. Shoal Creek water line has been completed.

Mayor Peck stated plans were well underway concerning the July 4* Celebration.

Mayor Peck and Mr. John stated the work on the fountain has been completed.

There will be no meeting in July.

Motion to adjourn meeting made by Roger Fortson and seconded by Tim Wyatt. All approved
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